Repori of the CNS Representative to the Americenm Association of Neureological
Surgeens - 1969

Your representative attended four meetings of the Board of Directers
of the American Association of Neurelogical Surgeons during the past year.
The firsi was In September 1968 end the other three were in April during
the annual meeting in Clevelamd, Interim reports have already been sub-
mitted regarding these meetings.

It has previcusly been pointed out that there is inereaging partici-
pation by Congrese members in the activitlies of the Cushing Seciety.
Dr. Richard DeSaussure and his By-laws Committee did en outstending job
in reshaping part of the strueture of the AANS particularly in reference
to the planning end management of the annual meeting.

One cutstanding lesson to be learned from the anmual meeting of the
AANS in Cleveland was that over-reliance on professional menagement mey
have serious shortoomings. It seems obvious te me that the Comgress chould
go exceedingly csutiously in meking any coumitments to professiomals for
the management of our orgenizetion and/or ennual meetinge.

The AANS i1s pushing forward with the offarts to study the problems in-
volved in prefessionel liability insurance. Dr. William Hunt is chairmen
of a committee t0 study and recommend in this area, To my knowledge, no
concrete proposals have been made as yet.

Dr, Robert King's Committee on Education has alcso been very active.
There are subcommitiees in the following aress: 1) health services and
delivery systems; 2) undergraduate education; 3) graduste educstiom; 4) con-
tinuing educatien; 5) public education.

The AANS comtinues to foster the activities and growth of the Americen
Association of Neurosurgical Nurses., Perhape some attenpt chould be mede to
coordinate end correlate the proposed activities of the CNS Auxiliery In
this came area reiher than to proceed unilaterally, :

. The Planning Liaison Committee under the direction of Charlie Drake and
on which we have Congress representation submitted an excellemt report to
the Beard of Directors. They supported in detail the By-laws Committee's
recompendations regarding restructuring of the AANS commitiee effort for
planning and conducting the annual meeting.

Concern was voiced regerding the role of the Education Comuittee of the
Denver Vorkshop of Program Directors. It wes feared that this committee
would be a duplicetion of effort of the already existing AANS committee.

The question of establishment of & full time office represemting newuro-
surgery in Weshington was discussed, No definite decision was made about
this.




Other items that were discussed by the Lianisen Committee: 1) guide-
lines for the program commiitees of the American College of Surgeoms and
the neurosurgical section of the Americar Medicel Asseciation; 2) colation
of postgraduate neurosurgery and ellied sciemces imstructional courses;

3) the streamlining of the AANS Board meetings; 4) residency review;

§) involvement of the membership in the society; 6) handbook for those
putting on the anmual meeting; 7) quality control of meurosurgical prac-
tice; 8) the role of the neurosurgicel societies im study and prevention
of trauma.

In regards to item 6 above (handbooks), your representative has been
given the job of preparing protecol books for the verious chairmen some-
vhat similar to the Congress.

The next Board meeting will be held Octcber 31 and November 1, 1969.
Repectfully submitted,

DFDima Damald ¥. Dobm, M.D,
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